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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

Interoffice Communication

DATE:

March 10, 2014
TO:

Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors



Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:

Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:

AMEND AIRPORT AGREEMENT NO. CN-1906 WITH SSP AMERICA, INC., TO ADJUST SPACE, INVESTMENT, AND MINIMUM ANNUAL GUARANTEE
POLICY

County Board approval is required to amend concession agreements at General Mitchell International Airport (GMIA).

BACKGROUND
On November 30, 2009 Milwaukee County entered into Airport Agreement No. CN-1906 with SSP America, Inc., for the provision of food and beverage services at GMIA.  On September 24, 2009 [File No. 07-283 (a)(g)] and December 16, 2010 [File No. 07-283 (a)(h)] the County Board authorized amending Airport Agreement No. CN-1906 to reduce space in the Concession Mall for reassignment to Host International and to add space on each of the three Concourses because of anticipated greater needs for additional food and beverage on the Concourses.  

Due to recent airline mergers and service reductions at GMIA, the locations awarded to SSP America on Concourse E and Lower Level Concourse D are not needed at this time.  SSP America is requesting to relinquish the space on Lower Level D Concourse since the gates are no longer in use.  Due to reduced enplanements on Concourse E, Airport staff has asked SSP America to defer building the Concourse E facility until such time that it is needed.  SSP America intends to retain the Concourse E space and have the space included in its Minimum Annual Guarantee (MAG) payments to the County.

In addition, when the Concession Mall space was returned to Host, SSP America’s MAG payment was inadvertently not adjusted by the $77,000 associated with the space.  This has not been an issue, since SSP America’s percentage payments have exceeded MAG every contract year. A MAG adjustment to the Agreement would only be needed if the MAG exceeds the percentage payments in future years.  
RECOMMENDATION

Airport staff recommends that Airport Agreement No. CN-1906 be amended to adjust the space under lease, the investment commitment, and the Minimum Annual Guarantee to the amounts contained in County’s Request for Proposal and SSP America’s proposal, inclusive of the following.
1. Remove 102 square feet of space from the Agreement that was to be a Lower Level Concourse D facility.
2. Reduce the MAG from $891,000 to $804,000 in order to remove the $10,000 MAG associated with the Lower Level Concourse D space, and the $77,000 MAG associated with the Concession Mall space that was returned to Host International.

3. Reduce the investment in facilities from $4,388,424 to $4,298,424 with $350,000 deferred until Airport staff determines that the Concourse E facility is needed.
FISCAL NOTE

There is no fiscal effect because the percentage payment has exceeded the MAG for each contract year.  SSP America’s investment in facilities has exceeded the original investment amount with the facilities already built.
Prepared by:  
Kathy Nelson, Airport Properties Manager
Approved by:

_________________________________
____________________________________

Brian Dranzik, Director,


C. Barry Bateman

Department of Transportation


Airport Director
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